
UNOFFICIAL BALLOT BOXES IN OREGON 

(ORS 260.695)

Oregon Law allows anyone to collect ballots. However, the law requires that 
anyone collecting ballots must clearly show the language below on the collection 
box and that anyone returning a ballot for someone else must do so no later than 
two days after receiving the ballot or by 8 p.m. on election day. Oregon Law 
requires that the lettering on the unofficial drop box be at least 50 point bold font 
size and in all caps. The following is the official text and a sample of the minimum 
size using 50 point bold Arial font. 

Election officials discourage voters from using unofficial drop sites. 

How to return your ballot in Oregon: 

By mail: Vote early and return your ballot by mail. No stamp needed! Get your ballot in the 

mail on or before Election Day to ensure it is received by our office on time. 

In person at an Official Ballot Drop Site: Deliver the signed and sealed ballot return 
envelope to any Official Ballot Drop Site no later than 8:00 p.m. on Election Day.  
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